



SRHS SAC MEETING MINUTES

DATE: September 19, 2022

PLACE: Media Center

TIME: 3:37 PM

A. Meeting was called to order at 3:43 PM.

B. Richard Lewis welcomed all attending and see sign in sheet for attendees.

C. Action Items

1. Minutes from 8/22/22 Meeting was approved. Motion to approve by Amy Speak, 2nd by Karen Rutledge.

2. The School Improvement Plan was reviewed Motion to approve by Karen Rutledge 2nd by Amy Speak. 4 Dates for future meetings were set as 9/19/22, 10/17/22, 11/14/22, 12/12/22, 1/9/23, 2/13/23, 3/13/23, 4/17/23, and 5/15/23. The meetings will be at 3:30 PM in the Media Center.

D. Treasurer's Report-- \$2,354.29 is the current balance. The change is from the approval of transportation and tutoring since last time. number is down from May since the pending items that were to be taken out were taken out. This is the current number unless some was added since checking.

E. SAC Fund Request – Karen Rutledge had request to make a change in the bylaws.

F. Principals Report

1. Approval of Tutoring of adding ELA & ELL (English Language Learners) to the tutoring schedule 1 day a week on Tues to help pass the state agreement.

2. Education Foundation – This year 5 teachers applied and 2 were given the opportunity to do a presentation. One being a science teacher and the other being from automotive.

3. The school was also looking into getting some new programs set up for the school and it is not as easy since this is typically determined on High Need High Wage. In the future we are looking into adding HVAC program for automotive.

4. Homecoming week moving forward will be pushed back due to the weather conditions we had this year and had to cancel many of the events. Powderpuff game is looking to reschedule on the 10/10.

G. Sharing and concerns: 1. Karen had a few concerns: i. Wanted to know if a PROM committee has been set up and if a location has been decided. The IG center has been decided as the location as this was decided last year. Karen was surprised a location had been decided since this was not discussed in prior meetings or with Senior staff however Mr. Cummings explained that a decision had to be made since it is hard to find a venue that can host that many students especially due to covid in the past so that is why it was booked. Karen's concern is the distance from the Sebastian area and the budget since most of it would go to the facility fee and not give much toward the rest of the decorations. She wanted to look at notes from last year to see how much they spent.

2. Christina had a concern about the weather prior to the football game. Kids were told to go to their cars however several kids were dropped off and were not allowed to stand by the building therefore standing out under trees in the parking lot or in the bathroom. Mr. Cummings did say during the 2nd game the school was opened for students for their safety.

3. Amy had a concern that freshman kids were not allowed to use the bathroom during lunch however this was not accurate. They had to use a pass to check out and use bathrooms in another location.

H. Motion to Adjourn at 4:30 PM was made by Amy Speak and seconded by Karen Rutledge

Next meeting will be on 10/17/22 at 3:30 PM.

Submitted by Christina Marshall